    KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 5th March 2019 at 
7.00 pm in the Coronation Room at the rear of the Village Hall
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	Present:
Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ)(chairman), G Aldridge (GA), J Avery (JA), S. Dale (SD), N. Elders (NE) and D Fairbanks (DF).
Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP).
Welcome 

MJ welcomed those present to the meeting.

Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Borough Councillor, Rex Walker, and County Councillor, Andrew Brown.

Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of meeting on 8th January 2018
The minutes of the meeting on 8th January 2019 were agreed and signed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 8th January 2019
Maintenance of notice boards (item 5.1): SD said that he will be varnishing the timber when the weather improves.
Maintenance of dog bins (item 5.2): SD reported that maintenance of the dog bag bins has begun. 
Pillar box on the The Green: Re-painting of the pillar box on The Green is awaited.
Public footpath rear of 7 & 9 The Green (item 5.3): SD said he would make the County Council aware that the handrail on the footbridge is rotten.

Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum (item 7.1): RP confirmed that he had booked MJ and JA to attend the forum at the Rushcliffe Arena on 12th March 2019.
Data Protection

Nothing to report.
Clerk's correspondence

Local Council elections 2nd May 2019: RP confirmed that he had delivered a nomination pack to existing Parish Councillors: he has two extra packs for new nominations. Copies of the Register of Electors were handed out.
Rushcliffe Neighbourhood policing: RP reported that Nottinghamshire Police have started sending fortnightly Stakeholder updates coverings what is happening locally within the Borough.
Tree warden scheme: An invitation has been received from the Borough Council to nominate volunteers to act as tree wardens in the Parish. Support and training will be provided.  Members decided not to take part in the scheme.

Finance
Financial up-date: Refer to Appendix A.

Precept for 2017/18: Due to a slight increase in the Tax Base and in order to achieve no increase on Band D properties a precept of £4125 has been requested.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: 

Dairy Centre, Sutton Bonington campus (ref 18/02897/FUL). A proposed new building to accommodate calves together with associated landscaping was approved by Members. A meeting between representatives of the Borough Council and the University of Nottingham, to discuss the application, has been arranged.

The Barn, 4 Manor Farm Court (ref 18/02343/FUL). A proposed oak framed shed and log store was approved by Members. The Borough Council’s decision is awaited.
On-going applications: 
Development at Kegworth Deep Lock (ref no. 19/00232/LBC). Approval for listed building consent so that the hydro power scheme can go ahead, was approved by Members. The Borough Council’s decision is awaited.
Other development matters: 
Retention of planning applications. Members agreed that planning applications can be disposed of when the final decision has been made. If details of an application need checking afterwards, then documents can be seen online at the Borough Council’s website.
Traffic
Road safety meeting 19th February 2019. This was attended by representatives of the County Council, the police and chaired by the Borough Ward Councillor, Rex Walker. The majority of the discussion concerned Gotham.
MJ said he had spoken to Andrew Brown after the meeting about extending the 30-mph speed limit from Kingston Brook towards West Lodge, as it is difficult emerging safely from properties along that stretch of road.

Maintenance of pavements. SD said he had written to the County Council about problems of overgrown pavements in the Parish. He reported that Station Road has already been done.
Blocked drains. SD said he had written to the County Council about problems of blocked drains in the Parish. He reported that work on Gotham Road and West Leake Lane is yet to be done.
Village hall car park

Village hall: GA said she had no news of the Village Hall committee AGM.
Car Park: Members agreed that there are insufficient funds to lay tarmac over the stoned area in the car park. Instead MJ offered to ask his bother for a quote to spread the stockpile of stone as he has a machine.
SD had prepared a drawing showing a timber gate with a metal height restriction bar above. He had sent it to David Arrowsmith for a revised quotation from Lauda Fabrications.
MJ will organise trimming of the boundary hedge. 

Environment
Parking signs on The Green: SD said he is considering various design options
Snowdrops in the village: NE confirmed that she has planted snowdrop on The Green. More planting will be done elsewhere.
Bus shelter: DF agreed to send the A3 notice to SD for him to laminate.
Community events
Ceilidh: NE reported that although no profit had been made, participants enjoyed taking part. The next ceilidh will be on Saturday 25th January 2020, Burns Night. The band and piper have been booked.
Garden walkabout: There will be an evening of live music on Saturday 15th June 2019 during the garden weekend walkabout. Donations of cake and plants will be welcome for the stall. Profits will be split between the named charity, the village hall and the Parish Council.

Wine and beer festival: This will take place on 21st and 22nd September 2019, when the cooling system is available. A band has been booked.

Marquee and trailer: The marquee and trailer are still parked in the Hall grounds. MJ reported that the wheel clamps have been ordered and arrangements have been made to have the tyres checked.

Beacon: At present the beacon is leaning dangerously. Members agreed that it should be laid on the ground at a location to be agreed with the Hall management committee. Various options on how to do this were discussed.
Village Plan
GA said she will be circulating a draft survey for comments
Parish web site

GA reported that she had renewed hosting of the website for another two years. As the website is at present not accessible, she has contacted another hosting company to solve this. 
Parish newsletter
This will be prepared by DF, approved by MJ and printed by RP as usual.

Any other business
Cycle races: MJ said that cycle races and time trials are expect to continue from around the end of March.

Inter-active speed sign: MJ said he had received details of the features and costs of an interactive speed sign. He will discuss the possibility of having one installed in this Parish with County Cllr Andrew Brown.  
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Date of the next Parish Council meeting (AGM): 
Tuesday 7th May 2019 
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APPENDIX A
Financial up-date
· HSBC main a/c
Transactions since the Parish Council meeting on 8th January 2019 were as follows:
	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	23rd Jan
	NALC annual subscription
	
	77.25

	24th Jan
	Toner for Samsung printer
	
	32.98

	
	total
	0.00
	110.23


The bank account balance is now £4325.79.
· HSBC community events a/c
Transactions since the Parish Council meeting on 8th January 2019 were as follows:
	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	11th Jan
	Deposit for band on Burns Night
	
	100.00

	19th Jan
	Drinks for Burns Night
	
	111.05

	
	total
	0.00
	211.05


The bank account balance is now £3171.46.

· Car park a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £895.46.

· Investment a/c
£8.31 interest was added to the account on 1st January 2019.
The balance is now £1153.48.
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